HWCC 10 MILE TT. 29.03.2024


I’m fully aware that the weather conditions at present are not ideal for tomorrow’s time trial.

There is another course inspection later this evening as there are concerns about possible flooding on parts of the course, as well as debris on the road caused by the high winds, along with the reports of an early morning frost.

Any decision to cancel the event will solely be based on the safety and welfare of competitors.

I will send a further update and clarification as soon as possible tonight.

Thank you for your continued support and understanding.

Stephen Anderson
For and on behalf of High Wycombe Cycling Club.
